
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Tony Williams 
request-215826-44ff37fd@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
07 July 2014 
 
Dear Mr Williams, 
 
Ref: Freedom of Information Request - FOI201406100930 
 
I am writing in response to your email dated 10 June 2014, which I am dealing with under the terms of 
the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
In your email you have requested information to the following questions: 
 
Was a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) in place between POL and the NFSP at the time of the 
£500k payment by POL to the NFSP in December? 
 
Why would a leaked document specifically refer to a £500k payment from POL to the NFSP on condition 
that the NFSP special conference voted in favour of NT MK II? 
 
Please answer Yes or No to the following question: 
Did Paula Vennells have sight of the MOU, signed or unsigned, prior to the payment of £500k to the 
NFSP?  
 
Did she mention the MOU in any emails to the General Secretary of the NFSP? 
 
Post Office Limited considers that the questions above do not contain a request for recorded information. 
Although your request can be in the form of a question, rather than a request for specific documents, the 
Freedom of Information Act does not oblige an authority to answer a question if this would mean creating 
new information or giving an opinion or judgment that is not already recorded, which applies to the 
questions you have raised. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of this response, you do have a right to request an internal review. 
You can do this by writing to the address below stating your reasons for your internal review request. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Information Rights Team    
  Post Office Limited      

 1st Floor, Old Street Wing   
148 Old Street    

London  

   

   

   
EC1V 9HQ   

T 020 7250 2647   
  

Our reference : FOI201406100930  

 

- 



Senior Engagement & Involvement Manager 
Post Office Limited 
Information Rights Team 
1st Floor 
Old Street Wing 
148 Old Street 
London 
EC1V 9HQ 
foia@postoffice.co.uk 
 
If, having requested an internal review by Post Office Limited, you are still not satisfied with our response 
you also have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 01625 545 700 
www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Anna Gos 
Information Rights Support 
Information Rights Team 
foia@postoffice.co.uk 
http://www.postoffice.co.uk/our-publication-scheme 


